
[9 Jan 1923]

Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

It is still snowing, and is also quite cold. Hope we won't have
another winter like Freshman year.

I slept from five to six yesterday, and then from eight to
seven, so i feel restored today. I forgot to mention that I had
a lower, Helen and I drew lots for the upper and she was the
unlucky one.

I start to write my drama topic today, my last topic of this
semester. I spent the morning going over my notes, and I think
it will work up better than I expected, but it will be hard to
write.

I went up to the dean's office this morning to see how many
hours I have to elect next semester. I only have to take twelve,
but I think I shall elect the fifteen I said I would, so as not
to drop anything, and then i can always drop a course if
necessary.

Love,

Fannie

Jan. 9

Just had a wire from Louise announcing her engagement to Cass!


